
 

 

March 2018  

The Boone Area Humane Society’s Quarterly Newsletter 

Animal Crackers 

37th Annual Rummage/Bake Sale 

Boone County Fairgrounds 

 

Wednesday, May 2, 6-8:30 p.m. $5 “Early Bird” Admission 

($4 if ticket purchased at shelter before May 2.) 

Thursday, May 3, 9 a.m. - 8 p.m. – Free Admission 

Friday, May 4, 9 a.m. – 8 p.m. – Free Admission 

Saturday, May 5, 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. – $5 “Late Bird” Admission* 
 

To donate items for the sale, bring to the Boone County Fairgrounds on Saturdays 
April 21 and April 28 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. You may arrange to have items  
picked up on these same days and times by calling 515-230-8265 (Jane), 432-6112 (the shelter) 
or 275-4151 (Florence). Donated baked goods may be brought to the Community 
Building on May 1, 2, and 3. 

 

Sometimes we must say “no thank you”….  Some of the items we are unable to accept include large appliances, TVs, tires, 

humidifiers/de-humidifiers, paint, baby beds, air conditioners, pianos/organs, waterbeds, gas grills, computers, monitors, 

microwaves, and any non-working items. 

*“LATE BIRD SALE!!” 

We will again have a “late bird sale” which will allow persons to enter the sale buildings on Saturday at 8 a.m. 

and for $5/person, they may take anything that is left (excluding items in the Antique/Collectible room). Items 

must be removed from the buildings by 1 p.m. Fill up your bags, boxes, pick-up trucks with remaining items.  

PAWTY 4 PAWS ï YOU CAN HELP! 

There are several ways our members can help make P4P successful. 

Ɇ $ÏÎÁÔÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÌÅÎÔ ÏÒ ÌÉÖÅ ÁÕÃÔÉÏÎÓȢ $ÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÁØ-
deductible and you will receive a receipt when the items are donated. 
Ɇ #ÒÅÁÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÙÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÔÈÅÍÅ ÂÁÓËÅÔȢ 7Å ÃÁÎ ×ÒÁÐ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕȢ 
Ɇ 0ÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ Á ÓÐÏÎÓÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÆÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌÌÙȢ  
Ɇ "ÕÙ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÒÁÆÆÌÅ ÔÉÃËÅÔÓȢ 2ÁÆÆÌÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ Αυππ ÇÉÆÔ 
ÃÁÒÄ ÔÏ 2ÅÄÅËÅÒȭÓ &ÕÒÎÉÔÕÒÅȟ Ασππ ÇÁÓ ÃÁÒÄȟ Αρυπ 6ÉÓÁ ÃÁÒÄȢ  

 
Admission tickets and raffle tickets may be purchased at the shelter 
226 W. 16th St. or at the Iron Horse Antiques shop in downtown Boone 
or from any Board member. 

Any donated items, baskets, or sponsorships should be delivered to the 
shelter before the end of March.  

If questions, call Krista at 515-230-2704. 

Come join us at the event, a really fun time!  
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 Redekerôs Furniture donates $700 to 

the Boone Area Humane Society  

The money was raised as a part of the Ekornes 

Stressless Chair Charity promotion that ran from 

November to late January. Customers who pur-

chased a qualifying stressless chair would get 

$200 off the cost of the chair if they agreed to 

donate $50 to the BAHS. This is the seventh 

year Redeker’s has participated in the program 

and directed the donation to the BAHS. The do-

nation received from Redeker’s will be allocated 

to BAHS’s Trap, Neuter, Return (TNR) program.  

 
Wayne Conley, John Krengel, left, and Katherine Latham, far right, of Redeker’s 

Furniture presents a donation of $700 to the Boone Area Humane Society (BAHS) 

Shelter Director Vanessa McCutcheon.  (Boone News Republican photo by Gena 

Johnson). 

 

 John Logue, owner of the Adobe Lounge and 

Tom Hugley have hosted this popular fundraiser for 

the Boone Area Humane Society for the past 3 

years. It started out as a “cook-off” with various peo-

ple donating dishes to be shared with those attend-

ing and voting for your favorite.  This year the event 

was held on Sunday, December 10, 2017 at the 

Adobe Lounge from 2:00-6:00 pm.  In addition to 

the dishes available for sampling, the Adobe pro-

vided food, drink specials, raffle prizes and had a 

drawing for a “Dog Basket” and “Cat Basket”, do-

nated by B&D Painting. 

Sponsors for the event were Walters Sanitary 

Service, Door & Fence Store, HyVee, Klein Concrete, 

Fareway Stores, Farley’s Tires, Flynn Real Estate, 

and “D.J.” Robbie Robinson. 

The winner of the cook-off was Cody Kinna 

with his beef enchiladas with chicken chilies on top.  

This year $7,300 was donated to BAHS from 

this event. A special thank you to John Logue and 

Tom Hugley for organizing this event the past three 

years and also to the Adobe staff for all their help. 

We appreciate what your donation will do for the 

animals and the shelter – thanks again.   

ADOBE LOUNGE 

“TASTE OF WEST BOONE” FUNDRAISER 

John Logue on the left, Cody Kinna (winner) 

middle, and Tom Hugley right. 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOFFITT FORD LINCOLN INVITES YOU TO AN EXCITING FUNDRAISER TO  
SUPPORT THE BOONE AREA HUMANE SOCIETY  

MOFFITT FORD LINCOLN AND THE BOONE AREA HUMANE SOCIETY ARE WORKING TOGETHER  
TO RAISE AS MUCH AS $6,000 FOR THE BAHS!   

 
WHAT:   
Members of the Boone area community will have the opportunity to raise money for the BOONE AREA HUMANE 
SOCIETY by test-driving a Ford vehicle. MOFFITT FORD LINCOLN  and THE BOONE AREA HUMANE SOCIETY  are 
working together to help raise up to a maximum of $6,000 in support of the BAHS as part of Ford Motor Companyôs Drive 
4 UR Community program. For every person who test-drives a new Ford vehicle at this one-day event, Ford Motor 
Company will donate $20, up to a maximum of $6,000, to THE BOONE AREA HUMANE SOCIETY. Last year alone, the 
Boone Area Humane Society cared for over 1,500 animals and incurred over $200,000.00 in expenses. By participating 
in  this fundraiser, please know that your support is helping the BAHS in its mission to promote the care and well-being of 
the animals in our community and surrounding area. 
WHEN:  
July 14th, 2018 

Please keep in mind that each test-drive will last approximately 7-10 minutes.   
WHERE: 
Moffitt Ford Lincoln  1819 SE Marshall, Boone IA 

  
NOTES: *NO PURCHASE NECESSARY. MUST BE 18 YEARS OF AGE OR OLDER WITH A VALID DRIVERôS 
LICENSE AND VALID AUTOMOBILE INSURANCE. Donation of $20 per valid test drive, up to 300 total test-drives, for a 
maximum total donation of $6,000 per event. Limit one (1) donation per person and one (1) donation per household. 
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OUR HISTORY LESSON 
 

As we mentioned in the last newsletter (December) under “You Need to Know” column, here is the beginning of 

the “BAHS – The Early Years”. We hope you enjoy it. 

In late 1976, Marnie Goeppinger and Marilyn Kislingbury responded to an ad in the Boone newspaper. The ad 

was placed by Boone’s Animal Control Officer and asked that individuals concerned with the welfare of stray 

animals attend a meeting to address the issue. “About 4 or 5 people were at the meeting” remembers Marilyn 

Kislingbury. But it was enough to pave a new path regarding the plight of stray animals in Boone. 

The first “animal shelters” were the Goeppinger’s pony barn on Five Mile Drive in Boone and the Kislingbury’s 

acreage on Knob Hill. Marnie recalled, “Once people found out we were taking care of the animals, I had 12 

dogs plus several cats left at our home during the first year. We tried to find adoptive families for all of them. 

Jerry Cornwell, DVM, was very interested and helpful. He gave me advice on handling and housing the animals 

and was very supportive of our efforts.” 

Side note - Marnie continued to support BAHS throughout her life and she passed away in 2008. Marilyn Kisling-

bury is currently on the BAHS Board of Directors and is still putting animals first and working on several projects. 

There will be more “Early Years” information in the next newsletter. 
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IN MEMORY OF 

In memory of Mike Hasstedt by his wife Debi Hasstedt 

In memory of Pat Orht (Florence Nimmo’s sister) by Marlin & Jane Elsberry 

In memory of Loren & Edith Truman by Al & Connie Bergman 

In memory of Anita Clayberg by Dan Clayberg, Harry & Jean McMaken, Hank & Dorothy Tellinghuisen,  

Dan & Linda Gould, Tim & Laurie Williams, Judy Allen, 

D. Shannon, Lisa Kobernusz, & Ames Laboratory Employees 

In memory of Deb Duncan by AFSCME Local 3299 

In memory of Barbara Lewis by Gary Kirkpatrick 

In memory of Bette McCoy by Bette’s Family 

In memory of Dorothy Crooks by Merrill & Phylliss Jordan, Jennifer Jordan Kaszuba, Scott Michael, Loryl Cole, Joy Thiel, Marilyn 

Kislingbury, Hank & Dorothy Tellinghuisen, Shelly Jordan, Terry & Loyd Settle 

In memory of Carole Moeller by Sandy Madden 

In memory of Janna Sellers by Michele Corkery, Lois Davis 

In memory of Hank Tellinghuisen by Sandy Madden 

In memory of John Chitty by Karen Willson 
 

 PET MEMORIALS  

In memory of “Sabrina”, beautiful feline friend of Scott Sorem by Meg Manatt 

In memory of Nanette Anderson’s beloved pet – “Natasha” by Nanette. 

In memory of our sweet “Maggie” who we adopted over 10 years ago  

from BAHS by Jen & Pat Blair 

In memory of my beloved terrier “Lucy” adopted from BAHS and gone 4 years ago from cancer by Nancy Blyler 

In memory of “Daisey”, fine canine friend of Brian & Cathy Cottrell by Margaret Manatt 

In memory of “Muffin”, beloved feline friend of Orvil Nelson by Hank & Dorothy Tellinghuisen 

In memory of "Granny" beloved cat of Terese & Dwight Peters by Ann & LeRoy Learing 

In memory of ñTigerò beloved feline friend of George & Carla Wisecup by Jeff & Twyla Wisecup 

HONORARIUMS  

(Human) 

In honor of Orvil Nelsons for Christmas by Hank & Dorothy Tellinghuisen 

In honor of Carden Nerem & on behalf of Hayden Nerem (Merry Christmas) by Michael & Margaret Mahoney 

(Pets) 

In honor of Teresa & Dwight Peter’s pets from Ann & LeRoy Learing 

(Omissions, if any, are unintentional and will be corrected upon request) 

Special Contributions 

 

Boone Area Humane Society (BAHS) Shelter Direc-

tor Vanessa McCutcheon and a recently adopted 

dog named Mayhem, left, accept a check for $2,625 

from Matthew Bradner, right, of Iowa Home Consult-

ing. The company paid the adoption fees for all ani-

mals adopted from the BAHS Shelter during Decem-

ber. Iowa Home Consultingôs generosity resulted in 

60 animals being adopted and finding forever 

homes: 8 dogs and 52 cats and kittens. Photo by Gena 

Johnson/News-Republican  



 

 

2017-2018 

BAHS Board of Directors & Officers 
              

President   Kim Adams 
Past President  Alan Schroeder          
VP-Fundraising   Roxanne Clemens    
VP-Education/Publicity Nicole Nickens               
Recording Secretary  Courtney Long         
Treasurer   Tauri Phillips  
                    
Chris Cromwell  Mary Dawkins 
Marilyn Kislingbury  Roberta Reideler 
Kelly Schiro   Gretchen Stark   
Todd Treganza  Carla Wisecup 
 
Marnie Goeppinger   Emeritus 
(1913-2008)  
 
Volunteer Coordinators:   
 Krista Moffitt   Fundraising 
 Kelly Schiro  Shelter 
 
Special Projects  Kio Dettman 
    Nan Sloan 
Cemetery Committee  Mary Dawkins 
Historian   Roberta Reideler 
 
Corresponding Secretary Gretchen Stark  
    (515-290-5162) 
 
The Boone Area Humane Society, Inc.  Is a non-profit 
organization.  Contributions are tax-deductible to the 
extent of the law.  Federal Tax ID #42-1103543. 

 
ñAnimal Crackersò Editors Gretchen Stark 
    Jane Elsberry 
         Setup         Carol Elsberry 

YOU NEED TO KNOW 

 

ǐ  A Christmas thank you from BAHS to every person who 

donated money, items and food for the shelter animals 

and office supplies. We appreciated it all. 

Å Volunteers are needed by BAHS if you can commit a 

few hours each week to help with morning chores, filing, 

laundry. Contact Kelly Schiro through the shelter. 

Å An article by PetSmart indicates the following foods 

are unsafe for pets: Alcohol, Avocados, Cherries, Choco-

late (especially dark), Garlic, Grapes, Ice Cream, Milk 

and Dairy, Mushrooms, Nuts (especially macadamia), 

Onions, Pomegranates, Artificial sweeteners 

ÅBefore the June Newsletter is out we will be requesting 

donations to our annual “Adopt a Teacher” program. 

Jeanne Duffy is the chairperson and will be sending let-

ters to past donors and we will be pleased to receive 

new donations that can be sent to the BAHS Shelter, 

P.O. Box 495, Boone, IA 50036. Please put “Adopt a 

Teacher” on the memo of your check or include a note.      

 

 

 

Your $30 per classroom will supply educational materi-

als to students in 2nd or 5th grade on  

animal care and safety and our responsibility for the en-

vironment. 

Å Reminder ð Listen to òTuned Inó on KWBG radio 

(1590 on your dial) every month for shelter information 

and announcements. It airs on the second Thursday af-

ter the first Monday at 8:30 a.m. with Jim Turbes and 

Kio Dettman. 

Å Reminder ð Please donate your 5 cent recyclable 

cans and bottles into the BAHS pen at the redemption 

center north of ProBuild. 

Å Please remember that some animals should not be 

given to a small child at Easter. Gifts of bunnys or small 

chicks are darling but they grow up and often the child 

has lost interest and the parents will have to care for the 

animal as it grows. These animals often end up at the 

shelter. Thank you for thinking about this. 
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Grant Awarded 
 

The Pratt-Fenton Charitable Trust has awarded 

BAHS $380 to develop educational materials about 

community cats and our pilot Return to Field pro-

gram. Because RTF is new to Boone, the program 

must be understood by Boone residents to be suc-

cessful. Using the grant from the Pratt-Fenton Chari-

table Trust, BAHS will create materials that explain 

how the program works and the benefits to the com-

munity cats and residents of Boone.  

DOG OBEDIENCE CLASSES 

 

Dog Obedience Classes will begin Thursday May 

10th. Lisa Woiwood of the Ames ISU Cyclone Kennel 

Club returns as instructor. Cost is $70 for the seven

-session course or $60 if a member of BAHS or if 

the student is a shelter dog. Sign up anytime at the 

shelter or the day of the first class beginning at 

5:45 p.m. Classes will once again be held in front of 

the McHose Park Shelter House. 

òIf we all do one random act of kindness 
daily, we just might set the world in the 
right directionó. ðMartin Kornfeld  



 

 

 ITÙs BECAUSE OF YOU . . . 

This list recognizes new and renewed memberships to BAHS, general donations of dollars and services to BAHS, and donations to The Foundation for BAHS from December 1, 2017 

to March 1, 2018.  These generous and caring friends make the  lives of homeless animals more comfortable, loving and hopeful of having someone adopt them,  We thank every 

one of you and we appreciate your support.  Omissions, if any, are unintentional and will be corrected upon request.  The Boone Area Humane Society and the Foundation for BAHS 

are non-profit organizations.  Contributions are tax-deductible to the extent of the law. 

BAHS EIN #42-1103543                                       Foundation for BAHS EIN #20-1475837 

Addy, Cathy 

Ahrens, Kathy 

Allen, Faith 

Allen, Frank & Marilyn 

Anderson, Dianna 

Anderson, Dr  John & Elaine 

Baldwin, Claudia 

Barrick, Jase 

Bennett, Brian & Stacie (NAI 

Elec  Contr ) 

Blyler, Nancy 

Boone Bank & Trust 

Boone Construction Inc. 

Boone Farmers Mutual Insurance 

Association 

Bradner, Matthew 

Brown, Bob 

Brown Electric Inc. 

Camelin, John 

Can Recycle Depot 

Carlson, Cody 

Carlson, Ron & Vicki 

Carroll, Bob 

Chipsham, Mark 

Christensen, Kellie 

Clague, Kristin 

Clemens, Marlin & Roxanne 

Clymer, Dorothy 

Cochren, Nel, Steve & Justin 

Coffman, Scott & Christy 

Cook, John & Jane 

Crosman, Donna 

Culp, Myriah 

Curtis, Melanie 

Dahl Foundation, Robert & 

Shirley 

Dahl, Mike 

Dahl, Nancy 

David, Gregory & MariLea 

Diersen, Lowell & Mary 

Dohrn, Cassie 

Donavon, Matt 

Doty, Ann 

Duffy, Jeanne 

Dutch Oven Bakery 

Eddy, Helen & Tom 

Ellsbury, Gary & Mary 

Elsberry, Marlin & Jane 

Erickson, John & Sherrie 

Erickson, Kathleen 

Erickson, Mark & Rebecca 

Family Video 

Fareway 

Fay, Gregory & Peggy 

Fink, Liberty 

Fritcher, Joe 

Gentle, Margaret 

Gillette, Vanessa 

Hall, Sandy 

Halls, Denise 

Harris, Carla 

Harris, Shelley (Leonard 

Walters)  

Harrison, Vila 

Herrick, Lorraine 

Helping Hands Vet Clinic 

Heineman, Katy 

Heward, Natalie 

Hicklin Power Sports (Taste of 

West Boone Adobe Lounge 

Fundraiser) 

Hoerner, Tom & Carol 

Hoien, Jessica 

Hollingshead, Alex & Jaque 

Hoskins, Kathi 

HyVee 

Ingerman, Bryan 

Iowa Home Consulting 

Jaekel, Kathy 

Kehoe, Jeffrey 

Kelly, Michelle 

Kirkpatrick, Gary 

Kleinschmit, Donald & Mary 

Kleinwolterink, Brad 

Knol-Digby, David & Joyce 

Kobernusz, Lisa 

Koos, Wayne & Norma 

Kopitzke, Helen 

Krohr, Kathy 

Krumm Family Foundation 

Kurrie, Nancy 

KWBG 

L&M Gas & Grocery 

Ledges Farm Dog Camp 

Leek-Meister, Joy 

Leonard, Sandra 

Logue, John (Adobe Lounge 

Fundraiser, Taste of West Boone 

Maze, Connie 

McKinney, Brittany 

Mehlhaus, Dr  Brian & Laura 

Mickle, Chris 

Milam, Bryan 

Miller, Lindsey 

Moffittôs Ford Lincoln 

Moffitt, Stan & Marleen 

Molle, Dawn 

Montana Road Antiques & 

Collectables 

Montour, Ben 

Moore, Kelly 

Morain, Sharil 

Mudge, Ron 

Myers, Loren & Sandra 

Myers, Shannon 

Nelson, Mary 

Network for Good (Giving 

Tuesday) 

Nickens, Nicole 

Oliveira, Elise 

Olson, Lyndie & Harper 

Ostlun, A  Clayton 

Page, Cynthia 

Parr, Larrissa 

Patberg, Sally 

Phipps, Doris 

Pickell, Mike & Marcia 

Pieper, Ian 

Polush, Elena 

Purtell, Hazel 

Rardin, Barbara 

Redekers 

Reece, Robyn 

Reece, Ron & Mary Jo 

Richards, Cheryl 

Roorda, Rebecca 

Satre, Carie 

Sealine, Kiley 

Schroeder-Reimers Memorial 

Chapel 

Schroeder-Stark-Welin Funeral 

Chapel 

Shabley II, Robert 

Shockkey, C  J 

Spring Green 

Steinhart, Dee 

Stubbs, Ward & Cindy 

Sudbrock, Connie & Jerry 

Sward, Jody 

Tague, Perry & Jamie 

Tellinghuisen, Janine 

The Sieve Family 

Thede, Barbara 

Thompson, Doug & Ginny 

Thorngren, Bonnie 

Touch Therapy 

Treats on a Leash 

Tronick, Tom & Jean 

Trout, Abby & Chris 

Turbes, Jim 

Utez, Robert 

Valentine, Shirley 

Wallerich, Janelle 

Wal-Mart 

Walters Sanitary Service 

Wassenaar, John & Marlys 

Wearmouth, Craig & Susan - 

Adobe Lounge Fundraiser 

Wells Fargo- Your Cause LLC 

Westhaven 

Westside Hustlers 4H Club 

Sara Bryan Samuelson 

Widen, Jeff f& Martha 

Wiebold, Maria 

Wilson, John & Susan 

Wilson, Judy 

Wirtz, Mary 

Wisecup, George & Carla 

Wisecup, Jeff 

Woodard, David 

Woodward-Granger Schools 

Woolson, Fred and Jinx 

Yeoman, Stephanie 

Zinnel, Shannon 

Zug, Mary Ann 
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PETôS CHOICE 

BE KIND TO ANIMALS WEEK 

 

 BAHS is joining with the American Humane Association in celebrating the 103rd an-
nual Be Kind to Animals Week, May 6 ï May 12. This is the time to remember the respect 
we owe the animals with whom we share this planet. Whether it is the animals that roam 
wild and free or the animals that have been domesticated, they are all special in their own 
way. 

 They all deserve a life safe from abuse and neglect. Take the time to watch over the 
animals in this world; feed the birds, lookout for deer crossing the road for your safety and 
theirs, adopt a shelter animal and give it a forever home, help preserve animalsô habitats 
and both work for and support laws against cruelty to animals. 

 Of course, you can always give your cat or dog an extra hug. Your cat will purr, your 
dog will wag its tail. They will feel good and so will you. 

 No matter what your family pet, let it know you care. But donôt just show your con-
cern for animals during Be Kind to Animals Week. At the Boone Area Humane Society, 
every week is treated as if it were Be Kind to Animals Week. I 
truly hope you do the same. 

 Be Kind to Animals Week also means helping to con-
trol the over population of homeless and unwanted animals by 
promoting spaying and neutering dogs and cats. 

 However you choose to honor Be Kind to Animals 
Week, we thank you. Together we can work to successfully 
carry out the Societyôs mission of ñproviding love and prevent-
ing crueltyò for all animals. 

Kio Dettman, left, representing the Boone Area Humane Society 
presents the Petôs Choice Award to Kim and Steve Meek. Not 
pictured is Petôs Choice Award recipient Nan Sloan. Photo by 
Gena Johnson/News-Republican 

 The Boone Area Humane Society (BAHS) recently hon-

ored three individuals with the Petôs Choice Award. Recipients of 

the award were Nan Sloan for her work during the time when 

she was a member of the Societyôs Board of Directors, and 

Steve and Kim Meek for all their efforts as volunteers with the 

BAHS. 

 The Petôs Choice Award is used to recognize people or 
animals that go above and beyond their normal responsibilities. 
It may be awarded to people for outstanding service to the 
BAHS and its animals or to people that exhibit extraordinary 
kindness to animals. 

 Anyone can nominate a person or animal for the Petôs 
Choice Award. Nominees are voted on at the monthly meeting of 
the BAHS Board of Directors. Nomination forms are available at 
the shelter or online. 



 

 

226 W. 16th Street 

P.O. Box 495 

Boone, IA 50036-0495 

(515) 432-6112 

bahs@bahs.us 
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SHELTERõS  HOURS 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 
11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Wednesday  
11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday’s & Holidays: Closed 
. 
ADOPTION FEES & OPTIONS 
Dogs & Puppies:     $  95 
Cats    $  50 
Kittens—under 6 months  $  75 
Ferrets    $  75 
Cockatiels & Lovebirds  $  25  
Reptiles    $  25 
Parakeets & Rabbits  $  10 
Rodents –Rats, Guinea Pigs, etc. $    5 
Barn Cats    Free 
. 

OWNER RELEASE 
Cats    $ 25 
Dogs    $ 30 
. 

ANIMAL CONTROL HOURS 
Monday through Saturday 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
After Hours Emergency Only 
   Sheriff’s dispatch       515-433-0527 
. 

SHELTER STAFF 
Vanessa McCutcheon, Director; Rhonda Maas &  
Carrie Noll, Animal Control Officers; Amy Laube,  
Philip Paschka & Kurtis Voss, Animal Care 
Technicians; Lacey Northrup, Office Assistant. 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

 April 13  Pawty 4 Paws 
 May 2-5 Rummage/Bake Sale 
 May 6-12 Be Kind to Animals Week 
 May 10 Dog Obedience Classes begin 
 June   Public Library Reading Program 
   Ogden Fun Days Parade 
   National Adopt - a- Cat Month 
 July   Boone County Fair Parade and Booth 
 September  Pufferbilly Days Parade 
   Pet Show (not yet confirmed) 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

Small washable rugs - Copy paper (20 lb.) - Cozys for kittens  

Toys for dogs & cats - Quality pet food - Cat litter ï clumping  

Toilet tissue - Paper towels - Kleenex - Post -It Notes  

Gift cards from: Walmart, HyVee, Fareway, Orschleins  

WISH LIST 


